
Alstead Board of Selectmen        July 5, 2016 
Meeting Minutes 
 
 
The Alstead selectmen met in open session on Tuesday July 5, 2016 at 6:30 at the town municipal 
offices. Chairman Chris Rietmann called the meeting to order at 6:35. Tim Noonan led the pledge of 
allegiance. Payment manifests and correspondences were reviewed and signed. The minutes were 
amended and approved.  
 
Judy Casey reported her concerns about the road side mowing and the mess that was left behind on her 
property. Rock stated the flail mower they used does cut the edges differently. The selectmen will talk 
to David.  
 
Chris did a presentation on developing an emergency management plan.  
 
Chris Hansen from the AABC asked about the part time wages, CIP and Bragg Lane. Chris stated the 
selectmen will be working the Planning to discuss how to proceed with Bragg Lane. The other concerns 
Chris had can be discussed at the next meeting when David Crosby is present.  
 
Chris attended the Planning Board meeting to discuss the Bragg Lane. The Planning Board would like a 
comprehensive survey. Their goal is to identify the quality of what is usable and what isn’t. The 
selectmen and ZBA plan to work together and decide what is in the best of the town. Tim would like to 
see a right away to Vilas Pool.  
 
Bobbie reported that she and David will be discussing how to plan for next year’s parks and Vilas Pool 
needs. She asked who is responsible for the bridge. There are some bolts that need to be looked at. 
Bobbie asked if mowing would be done by Saturday. The water test from Vilas Pool was sent to DIA labs 
and the results came back.  The water is safe to swim in.  
 
The dust on Pine Cliff Rd was brought up again. Sarah Webb was researching if the town can use calcium 
chloride without causing harm to the lake.  
 
Chris reported the selectmen will be reviewing the job descriptions and plan to have these revised by 
August 1st.  
 
Tim Noonan made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Rock seconded and motion passed. Meeting 
adjourned at 8:40. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Kelly N Wright   
 
  


